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Regional Enterprise Data Sharing System (REDSS) 

Advisory Board 

 

 

    Prosecutor Michael C. O’Malley, Chair  

    Chief Timothy Malley, Vice-Chair 

 
 

September 6, 2019 Meeting Minutes 

VOTING MEMBERS ASSOCIATION 

Michael C. O’Malley Cuyahoga County Prosecutor ✓ 

Chief Timothy Malley Cuyahoga County Police Chiefs Assoc. Excused 

Chief Joe Bobak Cuyahoga County Police Chiefs Assoc. ✓ 

Brandy Carney Cuyahoga County Executive Rep.  ✓ 

Captain Rich Peters Cuyahoga County Sheriff’s Office-Alternate ✓ 

Deputy Chief Harold Pretel City of Cleveland, Chief of Police-Alternate ✓ 

Dr. Thomas Gilson Cuyahoga County Medical Examiner Absent 

ATTENDING 

Nick DiCicco, Dan Grein Chagrin Valley Dispatch 

Michael Herb, Pri Greene Cuyahoga County, CJIS / Sheriff’s Office  

Alan Kilgore Cuyahoga County, Dept. of IT 

  

I. Call to Order / Roll Call  

Chairman O’Malley called the meeting of Sept. 6, 2019 to order. Roll called, quorum in 

attendance.  
 

II. Approval of Minutes 

Motion to approve the meeting minutes of April 5, 2019; Chief Bobak moved; seconded 

by Prosecutor O’Malley; all in favor, minutes approved.  
 

 

III. Public Comment  None. 
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IV. Old Business - LPR Vendor Update 

 

Mike Herb and Dan Grein discussed LPR camera operations. Request for Board approval 

to extend the current contract for an additional 6 months for maintenance at no costs.  

Chairman O’Malley moved; Brandy Carney 2nd the motion; all in favor; none opposed. 

Mike Herb noted additional grant funding available for the fixed cameras. Ohio EMA 

requesting sealed bids.  Awaiting approval from FEMA. 
  

V. New Business – Data Warehouse Training Demo 

 

Mike Herb presented a live demonstration of the training being provided for use of the 

data warehouse. The training lasts about an hour.  System is web based and requires two- 

factor authentication to login. The warehouse was primarily built as an officer safety tool, 

but there are obvious benefits to detectives and analysts.  Positive feedback received from 

those who have participated. Training has been completed individually with numerous 

police agencies at roll calls and Detective meetings. There were also two general trainings 

conducted at the Sewer District which had many attendees. The training has been “train-

the-trainer” style.   

 

Board discussion regarding TAC, additional agencies interested in access and sharing 

information, Adult Probation, Ohio State Highway Patrol.  Would like to include the 

Bureau of Motor Vehicles.  Chairman O’Malley complimented the system, noting 

importance of Cleveland being on board.  He asked about RTA, CMHA and MetroParks, 

to which Mike responded interfacing costs preclude their ability to connect.  Questions as 

to who would have  the most valuable information.  CMHA will likely be the next partner 

as they utilize the same RMS vendor as the Cleveland Division of Police.   

 

VI. Announcements/Other Business - None. 

 

VII. Adjournment - With no further business the meeting was adjourned.  

 
        

 

*Next meeting:   January 17, 2020    


